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1 Background

A clause on HTTP RESTful API was added to the Protocol Analysis TR. However it did not provide status of on-going standards work on HTTP. This contribution proposes adding text to describe status of on-going standards work on HTTP.

1.1
Proposal
1 Modify the current text by removing the words “stable specificatation and no further work is on going”, and modify date from 1996 to 1999.
2 Add the following text, which is derived from the IETF httpbis charter.
--- CURRENT TEXT ---
7.x.2 Status

· HTTP version 1.1 was published as RFC 2616 (Official Protocol Standards , stable specificatation and no further work is on going)  in 1999.

· Extensible Markup Language (XML) 1.0 (Fifth Edition) was published as W3C Recommendation on 26 November 2008.

· “The application/json Media Type for JavaScript Object Notation (JSON)” was published as RFC4627 on July 2006.

--- BEGINNING OF ADDED TEXT ---
The Hypertext Transfer Protocol Bis (httpbis) Working Group of the IETF is working on HTTP/2.0, which is intended to supersede HTTP/1.1.  It is expected that HTTP/2.0 will be submitted to IESG for consideration as a Proposed Standard in Nov 2014. HTTP/2.0 is intended to retain the semantics of HTTP without the legacy of HTTP/1.x message framing and syntax, which have been identified as hampering performance and encouraging misuse of the underlying transport.  As part of the HTTP/2.0 work, the following issues are being considered:
· A negotiation mechanism that is capable of not only choosing between HTTP/1.x and HTTP/2.x, but also for bindings of HTTP URLs to other transports (for example).
· Header compression (which may encompass header encoding or tokenisation)
· Server push (which may encompass pull or other techniques)
It is expected that HTTP/2.0 will:
· Substantially improve end-user perceived latency in most cases, over HTTP/1.1 using TCP.

· Address the "head of line blocking" problem in HTTP/1.1 created by pipelining
· Not require multiple connections to a server to enable parallelism, thus improving its use of TCP, especially regarding congestion control

· Retain the semantics of HTTP/1.1, including HTTP methods, status codes, URIs, and where appropriate, header fields.

· Define how HTTP/2.0 interacts with HTTP/1.x, (both 2->1 and 1->2).
· Identify any new extensibility points and policy for their appropriate use.

The resulting specification(s) are expected to meet these goals for common existing deployments of HTTP; in particular, Web browsing (desktop and mobile), non-browsers ("HTTP APIs"), Web serving (at a variety of scales), and intermediation (by proxies, corporate firewalls, "reverse" proxies and Content Delivery Networks). Likewise, current and future semantic extensions to HTTP/1.x (e.g., headers, methods, status codes, cache directives) should be supported in HTTP/2.0.

--- END OF ADDED TEXT ---
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